
We had another great social month in the club for the 

month of August.  Fifty or sixty people really enjoyed the 

Karaoke night put on by Jimbo & Annie.  Thanks very 

much to both of them and also Steve who helped organise 

the event. Rugby was well supported and the couch raffle 

was won & enjoyed by one of our regular rugby enthusiasts!! 

Look out for the following upcoming events 

Sept 7th All Blacks vs. Argentina – in Hamilton, 

couch raffle with food & drinks 

Sept 8th Paul Ubana Jones & BryceWastney –  

Sunday 4pm  

Sept 14th All Blacks vs. Argentina – in Auckland, 

couch raffle with food & drinks 

!!!Newsflashes!!!  

Champagne Breakfasts in September to watch “Team 

New Zealand” continue on their winning way in the 

America’s Cup – dates to be confirmed, possibly 

Sunday September 15th & Final on September 22nd 

 



Oct 27th Jam Session on deck 

November Movember  

 

Nov 5th Melbourne Cup Day – glass of bubbles on 

arrival for those wearing a nice hat, plus best 

dressed competition 

 

 

Nov 20th Ladies wine & cheese evening/fashion stylist  

Dec 7th & 14th Adults & Kids Christmas Parties  

Dec 31st New Years Eve 

January Some weekends - music on the deck, 

Anniversary Weekend Jam 

Also – please help our community if you can..... 

Omokoroa Community Patrol needs new members. 

   

 



    THE COMMUNITY PATROL NEEDS YOU! 

 

The Omokoroa Community Policing Group incorporates  

 The Patrol, vehicle surveillance by volunteers of the 

peninsular reporting to Police 

 Graffiti Busters, regular checks and removal of any 

damage by 

vandals 

 Police Information Centre, operated by volunteers 3 

mornings per week for 2 hours to take any reports of 

damage or concerns residents may have, these are faxed 

immediately to Police. Community Constable Matt Elliott is 

in attendance every 2nd Friday or as required. 

 Neighbourhood Support, the peninsular is divided into 

a large number of groups of properties with a coordinator 

in charge of each group to distribute information as 

required. Rena disaster was a great example of this and will 

also be used in the case of a civil emergency. 

The Community Patrol part of our Policing Group needs 

more volunteers. For the last 6 years we have had a fairly 

dedicated group of volunteers who have patrolled the streets 

on a roster system 3 night per week. In recent times a 

number of our regulars  have had to resign due to 

circumstances beyond their control, age sickness, leaving 

the district, etc .We URGENTLY require about 20 more 

residents to join the patrol to enable us to maintain our 

presence deterring antisocial behaviour before it gets a hold. 



This involves one night every 2-3 months for about 2 hours 

driving  our purpose equipped surveillance car with video 

cameras, spotlights, mobile phone link to Police and Police 

radio. The patrollers (2) per shift record any suspicious 

behaviour or vehicles and these reports go to Police for 

follow up. The job is surveillance not action, that is Police 

work. 

Full training is given, as well a a Police check of all 

potential patrollers. 

If you and your wife/partner or neighbour or just you (we 

can always partner you up with another single) would like 

to join us and be part of keeping our peninsular a safe and 

secure place to live 

 

PLEASE PHONE 

 - TONY HAWKINS  5482454   CAROL DODD 5482314 

 - DAVE OR HELEN WOODHOUSE  5481093 

 


